
NEWS FLASH 
Friday 16th September 2022 

PE KIT REMINDER 
With the wet and cold weather clearly on its way, please can we remind you to ensure that 
children are coming to school with appropriate kit. 
Lots of PE takes place on the field, this means that children should come to school with a 
spare pair of trainers (field shoes) and a spare pair of socks as well as waterproof jackets.  
We acknowledge that trainers can be expensive so an alternative is for children to wear their school 
shoes into school and change into their trainers for PE. 
 

VACANCY – RECEPTIONIST/ADMINISTRATION ASSISTANT 
We are seeking an experienced Receptionist/Office Administrator who has ideally 
worked within a busy school office to work 4 or 5 days a week 8.00am-3.30pm.  The 
ideal candidate should have good customer service, ICT and communication skills.  
We are seeking an individual who is well-organised, efficient, flexible, calm, friendly, 
motivated and passionate about providing an excellent support service to our 
children, staff and visitors.  We offer: 

• Flexible term time hours 

• Continuous training will be given to further enhance your development within the school. 

• An opportunity to be part of a friendly team 

• Polite and hardworking pupils 

• Surrey County Council Pension and My Benefits schemes 
https://www.eteach.com/job/reception-and-administration-assistant-1269926?lang=en-
GB&frmsrh=Y 
If you have any questions please email Mrs Ireland our School Business Manager 
jireland@worplesdon.surrey.sch.uk. 
 
CHRISTMAS CARD COMPETITION 
Angela Richardson, MP for Guildford, is running her annual Christmas Card 
competition.  Children are invited to create a Christmas themed design using 
pencils, paint or pens on A4 paper in portrait (no glitter or 3D features).  
Previous designs have included a Father Christmas with his reindeer flying over 
a moon and a Christmas SnowGlobe.  Entrants must live in or attend school 
within the Guildford constituency and be born on or after 1st January 2011.  
Entries can be sent directly to Angela Richardson MP, House of Commons, 
London, SW1A 0AA with the child’s name address and school clearly marked.  
Please also include an email address for the school or parent/carer.  All entries 
must arrive before 4th November 2022. 
 
PARKING REMINDER 
Thank you to those drivers who have parked respectfully around the estate.  Sadly, we have still had a 
number of complaints regarding inconsiderate parking; there has been at least one occasion when a 
resident missed his hospital appointment due to his drive being blocked which is completely 
unacceptable.  As a reminder, please do not park on the roundabout, do not cover driveways and 
please do not park up on grass verges – not only is this inconsiderate of those who live on Fairlands 
but also dangerous for our young pedestrians and other drivers.  
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We also have an allocated space for our school community blue badge holders 
in the parking bay outside the staff car park gate.  Please DO NOT park here if 
you are not a registered blue badge holder and you have not spoken to the 
office.  We monitor those parents who have permission to park their vehicles 
but there has been a steady increase in the number of non blue badge holders 
using this space. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 


